
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

February 8, 2021 

 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members Doug 

Huggins, Chad Rappe, Brandon Windell, Caleb Beasley, and Tom Long.  Also, present 

were Attorney Scott Garwood, Charlie Dunmire, and Chief Lamb. 

 

The minutes from the January 11th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report.  His recommendation is to install three 25 m.p.h. 

speed limit signs in Hogan Hills.   

 

Mayor Dunmire informed the Council there will be a finance and personnel meeting on 

February 18th at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Alderman Beasley is working on a building permit for a shed.  He cannot find the cost of 

a business sign.  Attorney Garwood said he will look for the cost of a sign permit. 

 

Attorney Garwood informed the council that Mr. Middleton had a court date on February 

3rd.  There is a court date on Wednesday, March 17 at 1:30 p.m. to verify Mr. Middleton 

has started disposal service.  If Mr. Middleton does not have disposal service at that time 

he will go to jail until he is compliant. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2021-21, an Ordinance approving sale of 

property located at 363 S Front Street. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Beasley, seconded by Alderman Huggins to approve 

Ordinance No. 2021-21.  Motion carried. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2021-22, an Ordinance authorizing an 

intergovernmental agreement between the County of Macon and the City of Macon for 

the inspection of City of Macon bridges. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Windell, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

Ordinance No. 2021-22.  Motion carried. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Long to approve the 

Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  

 



A motion was made by Alderman Windell, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve the 

bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Beasley, seconded by Alderwoman Huggins to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 


